








 

 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

HEALTH CARE AUTHORITY 
626 8th Avenue, SE • P.O. Box 45502 • Olympia, Washington 98504-5502 

 
April 10, 2018 
 
 
 
The Honorable Jack Louws 
County Executive  
Whatcom County Executive’s Office 
311 Grand Avenue, Suite 108  
Bellingham, WA  98225 
 
 
Dear Executive Louws:  
 
SUBJECT: WHATCOM COUNTY BEHAVIORAL HEALTH FACILITY  
 
Thank you for your recent correspondence regarding the Triage Facility and Acute Detox Unit 
planned for construction in Whatcom County. As you noted, triage and detox services are critical 
and needed behavioral health services; I am encouraged to know this project is underway and 
received capital funding in this year’s budget.  
 
As part of the Health Care Authority (HCA) oversight responsibility, there are certain network 
adequacy and contract compliance standards with which managed care plans must adhere. As 
part of those standards, managed care plans must include crisis stabilization, triage and 
withdrawal management (detox) services, in their plan’s network. Federal regulation prohibits 
HCA from requiring a managed care plan to contract with a particular provider; however, 
HCA’s network adequacy standards allow us to monitor provider networks. This ensures 
managed care clients have access to all Medicaid-covered behavioral health services within 
reasonable time and distance standards.  
 
To date, in our experience with the integrated managed care program, all existing Behavioral 
Health Organization (BHO)-contracted providers have established and maintained contracts with 
the managed care plans and behavioral health administrative services organization (BH-ASO) in 
their region. In fact, the managed care plans in Southwest Washington and North Central 
Washington have expanded access to services, providing additional behavioral health services, or 
contracting with mental health providers who were previously not included in the network. Our 
expectation is that all managed care plans will work to establish contracts with as many 
behavioral health providers as possible, in order to provide their members with the strongest 
access to services available.  
 
As we progress with the implementation of integrated managed care in the North Sound Region, 
we would like to continue working collaboratively with you, North Sound Behavioral Health 
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Organization Administrator Joe Valentine, the local Accountable Community of Health, local 
providers, as well as the managed care plans, to ensure that this important resource is available.  
 
Thank you again for bringing your concerns to my attention regarding the new facility in 
Whatcom County. Should you have any questions or additional concerns, please contact me, by 
telephone at 360-725-1863 or via email at MaryAnne.Lindeblad@hca.wa.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
MaryAnne Lindeblad, BSN, MPH 
Medicaid Director 
 
 
By mail 
 
cc: Rud Browne, County Council Chair 
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